
 

January 2025 

 

I hope this letter finds you well, and I pray that God’s grace and peace are abundant in your life. It is 
with a mixture of gratitude, reflection, and anticipation that I write to share an important update about 
our family and ministry. 
 
After much prayer and discernment, we have come to recognize that the Lord has closed the door on 
our ministry work in South Dakota. While this decision was not made lightly, we are confident that it is 
God’s will. Throughout our time here, we have seen His faithfulness and provision in countless ways, 
and we remain deeply thankful for the opportunities He has given us. The remaining congregation will 
be handed over to another missionary who is already serving in Sioux Falls.  
 
As we step into this next chapter, we believe God is calling us back to Georgia. We are fully dedicated 
to serving the Lord through aviation ministry- in church planting, missions helps, and training mission-
ary pilots. We are excited to become an active part of the Who Will Go? Ministry. To better serve this 
purpose, we will be moving our church membership to Ridge Road Baptist Church under Pastor Chris 
Hewett. We are excited to be a part of our local church where we can pour into others and be poured 
into. In order to succeed, we are relying on the generous support of partners like you to sustain our  
efforts. We are not quitting, backing down, or stepping out of ministry. Simply put, we just want to follow 
the Lord! 
 
We also ask for some additional time to thoughtfully plan and structure our ministry as we move for-
ward. Aviation offers a vast variety of opportunities to serve, and we need to know exactly which direc-
tion to take with it. We want to ensure that our efforts align with God’s will and are as effective as possi-
ble in serving His purposes. Once we have clarity on the specific details, we will write to you again to 
share our plans and vision more concretely. 
 
Transitions like these are often accompanied by both challenges and opportunities, and we are trusting 
the Lord to guide our steps. We humbly ask for a two-month grace period during which we can pray, 
seek His direction, and adjust to this new season. During this time, we kindly ask that you continue to 
send our financial support to Macedonia World Baptist Missions, as it will allow us to remain focused on 
God’s leading without immediate financial strain. Your partnership has been an incredible blessing, and 
we do not take it for granted. We are so grateful for your generosity, prayers, and encouragement. 
    
Beginning March 1, 2025, please send support to: 
 
Ridge Road Baptist Church 
PO Box 13  
Hiram, GA 30141 
 
We deeply value the relationships we have built and the shared mission we have pursued together. 
Please know that we are committed to keeping you updated as we move forward and seek the Lord’s 
guidance for how best to serve Him in Georgia. If you have any questions, thoughts, or words of en-
couragement, we would be honored to hear from you. Thank you for walking this journey with us. We 
cherish your prayers during this time of transition and look forward to sharing how God continues to 
work in and through our family. 
 
In His service, 
 
Scott Pannell 
470-774-4955 
Upper Midwest USA 
facebook.com/pannellfamily 


